To NEDRI Participants: 

Re: NEDRI Draft Final Report and Agenda

Attached and on the website please find the Draft Final NEDRI Report and the agenda for our June 18-19 meeting.  The two-day meeting, which will take place at the Delaney House at 1 Country Club Rd., Holyoke, MA, will commence at 9:30 on Wednesday and end with a celebratory lunch on Thursday.  We expect to finalize the NEDRI Report during this meeting.

The first day will be spent reviewing and finalizing the substantive recommendations and chapters that were not finalized by NEDRI members in previous meetings.  This includes the following (in the order that we plan to address them):

1)
Chapter 6: Power Delivery (this chapter has been substantially revised based on the last NEDRI meeting and two subsequent working group phone conference calls).

2)
Several recommendations that were still being worked on based on feedback at previous NEDRI meetings and subsequent working group calls.  These include:

a.
Recommendation #9, Regional Demand Response (Chapter 2): "Ratepayer Funding to Overcome Market Barriers and Increase Participation in Shorter Term Demand Response"

b.
Recommendation #11 Regional Demand Response (Chapter #2): "Support Participation by "Clean" DG in Real-time Markets

c.
Recommendation #2, Energy Efficiency (Chapter 4): "Principles for Effective Energy Efficiency Programs and Portfolios"

3)
Chapter 5: Contingency Reserves (the recommendations in this chapter were agreed to at the previous meeting, but a few additional edits were requested by members)

On the second day, we will take a final pass through the document to make sure we didn't miss anything in the text.  It is not our intention to reopen any of the recommendations from other chapters, as these have already all been adopted by NEDRI.  We will, however, need to review the introduction, which is a new chapter, although the principles are ones NEDRI agreed to at a meeting early in 2002.

We are including here only the clean final version of the entire Report.  The final redlined versions for each chapter will also all be posted on the website (under June 18) so members can review all the final edits.

Either at the end of the first day or at beginning of the second day, time-permitting, we plan to hear from US EPA and its consultants regarding the results from its environmental modeling of demand response including energy efficiency.  We hope to distribute their draft findings later this week.

Although it may be hard to believe, we are rapidly nearing the completion of the NEDRI process and production of our final report.  As such, it is essential that everyone carefully review this final draft and come prepared to wrap it up.  For those of you who can't make the final meeting due to other conflicts (we again apologize and will miss you), please still review the document and provide Richard or Jonathan with any specific comments or suggestions that you may have.  Please note, however, that given our need to finish by June 19th, we can't guarantee that the members will choose to adopt all your suggestions.

We are not intending to include a formal signature page in the document.  Rather we will list all the stakeholders in the introduction as well as a clear statement that all the recommendations in the Report represent a consensus of NEDRI members unless otherwise noted in the Report.  We also wanted to remind everyone of three groundrules adopted by NEDRI at the outset, and related to the final Report:

o
The Final Report at the end of the NEDRI process will describe all areas of consensus and, where consensus was not reached, any alternative approaches preferred by Group members.  Group members' names will be listed next to their preferred alternatives for issues that lack a consensus resolution.

o
The groundrules anticipate and allow only for governmental entities to abstain from weighing in on a particular recommendation. (Paraphrased)

o
Silence or absence will not be allowed to delay the group's development of recommendations.

As you know, all the recommendations that have already been finalized in the Chapters have been supported by a consensus of the membership (with some abstentions recorded in the Regional Demand Response Chapter).  We are hopeful that this impressive accomplishment can be preserved in the final set of recommendations.

We hope to see everyone next week.

Jonathan Raab

Richard Cowart

NEDRI Co-Conveners

P.S. Apparently FERC approved all of NEDRI's recommendations on Regional Demand Response programs for New England late last week.

